Easton Royal Parish Council

Report on Village Open Spaces


Following agreement from all councillors the mowing contract with idVerde has been modified to include grass collection on the Rec at an additional cost of £600.00 pa . I think everyone agrees that this has greatly enhanced the appearance of field. There continues to be some mole activity at the west side of the Rec close to the bee hives. I will monitor this and we may have to consider taking action if it gets any worse.

The bench under the oak tree has been pressure washed as has the bench on the green at the top of the Street. They were both covered in thick lichen and were unappealing to sit on. I will monitor this annually. Roger Tilbrook is looking to repair and renovate the bench in memory of Pip Moore at the bottom of the Street. He is also going to repair the doors on the Village Hall notice board now that they have had a chance to dry out.

Mike Cornick has replaced the gate post to the car park and fixed new catches at a cost of £145.00. He has also adjusted the gate so that it clears the tarmac when it is opened. I think this will encourage people to close the gates and improve overall safety in this area. 

Last week the “Dad’s Army” volunteers reduced the height and width of the remaining hedge from around the old play area. This has greatly improved visibility into the new play ground from the Village Hall.

The new Play Ground is almost complete and it has been a hive of activity over the past 8 weeks thanks to all the hard work from Peta and Emma and a whole host of volunteers from around the Village. The opening in late summer is eagerly anticipated.

I have had a meeting with the Playground Group and the Woodland Group . It is proposed to plant a mixture of Hornbeam and Beech whips on the 50m stretch along the fence adjoining the main road to screen the new playground. I will get quotes for the whips and it is proposed that these will be planted in late Autumn. The Playground Group have agreed to contribute £50.00 towards the cost of the hedging in addition to supplying 2 unspecified trees. The Woodland Group have also agreed to donate £50.00 towards the hedging.



Paul Narizzano
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